ITEM #7 04-18-2017 Meeting



Town of Glastonbury

2155 MAIN STREET • P.O. BOX 6523 • GLASTONBURY, CT 06033-6523 • (860) 652-7500 FAX (860) 652-7505

Richard J. Johnson Town Manager

April 13, 2017

The Glastonbury Town Council 2155 Main Street Glastonbury, CT 06033

Re:

Town Manager's Report

Dear Council Members:

The following will keep you up-to-date on various topics.

a. Riverfront Park - Phase 2.

Final work is in progress (decking, patio pavers, fencing, landscaping, lighting) with completion by late May anticipated.

b. Prescription Drug - Dropbox.

Final steps are in progress to place a prescription drug dropbox at the Police Department for 24/7 access. The dropbox will be located at the Police Department Lobby. The policy is under review with State Consumer Protection which must approve/accept before a certificate will be issued to allow the dropbox program. Residents have asked for 24/7 access to supplement the periodic collection program.

c. Paper Shredding.

The next town-wide paper shredding event is scheduled for Saturday, May 13, 2017 from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the Town Highway Facility at 2380 New London Turnpike. The next program is tentatively scheduled for October with a date to be determined.

d. Expense Report.

My expense report for the 3 months January through March 2017 was forwarded separately. I will appreciate Council recognizing receipt of this report on Tuesday evening.

e. Roundabout - New London Turnpike and Hebron Avenue.

The contractor has started to mobilize for construction of the modern roundabout at NLT and Hebron Avenue. Business and property owners located within 500 feet have been advised of a public information meeting scheduled for 6:00 p.m. on Monday, April 17th in Council Chambers. The purpose of the meeting is to introduce Town staff assigned to the project, briefly review project phasing/schedule and respond to any questions. The goal is to ensure effective communication throughout the project.

Sincerely

Richard J. Johnson Town Manager